
July 2020

** PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE **
Dear Newcomers Member:

Welcome back as we resume limited activities!  We wish we could provide more, but many venues are still not 
open to us, and it is important that we continue to practice social distancing guidelines.  Many activities will have 
a limit on the number of participants.  Please do sign up early and remember that you must have renewed your 
Membership for the 2020/2021 year in order to participate. 

This leads us to a difficult topic.  Many Board positions are vacant.  We need recruits!

Two major positions on the Governing Board remain open: Co-President and Treasurer.  The Newcomers Board 
needs to have these positions filled right away or we will not be able to continue to offer activities as time goes on.

Newcomers Club of Greater Park City was founded as a volunteer organization.  Board volunteers organize and 
manage our events and activities.  Many Members have sent emails recently asking when we will resume our 
activities, what they will be, and where—we’re all anxious to go forward!  Without volunteer leaders there is no one 
to organize these activities.

The position of Treasurer is critical to our organization.  For future activities, if there is a fee, currently there is no 
one to collect money or pay reservation costs.  Who will collect Membership dues to keep the organization solvent 
and who will write the checks to pay for the fun events we all enjoy?  Are you able to volunteer for this position?

Also, other activities that we have offered in the past, and hope to offer in the future, need activity chairs to 
organize and lead them.  Currently, the following activities will not be offered this coming year, some due to social 
distancing, but all because no leader has volunteered:  

Canasta * Cross Country Skiing/Snowshoeing * Lunch and Leisure * Stitch and Chat

We also need to fill two Standing Committee vacancies: two Signature Events Chairs and three 
Advertising/Publicity Chairs.  Please consider these activities.  We will train you and help you organize!

NOW IS THE TIME TO ASK NOT WHAT NEWCOMERS CAN DO FOR YOU,
ASK WHAT YOU CAN DO FOR NEWCOMERS!

Please contact me for complete job descriptions if you would like to accept any of these open positions.
I would look forward to working with you; and I definitely look forward to seeing all of you in the near future!  
Thank you!

Carol Haselton, President 
qualitycarol@hotmail.com

parkcitynewcomers.org

_______________________________________________________________________
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WE ARE BACK – AND HERE FOR YOU!
But please note: With fluctuating County and State regulations, activities might be changed 
or cancelled with little advanced warning.  We will do our best to keep you notified!
Going forward, as you choose to participate in Newcomers activities, please follow the guidelines currently confirmed 
by Summit County and agreed to by the Newcomers Board:

• Wear a mask in public
• Maintain 6 feet of physical distance from other individuals
• Wash hands frequently and thoroughly for at least 20 seconds
• Stay home if you are sick
• Consider your personal well-being and attend gatherings only at your own risk and comfort level

It’s going to be great to see you again!



Friendship

Sue Fall and Lorraine Stuecken (and Erin Mahoney, until her position is filled) work together behind the 
scenes to provide support and cheer for all types of life events.

If you know someone who would enjoy a word of congratulations or a note of support, contact Erin (at 
cyouski@aol.com), Sue (at suefall50@gmail.com), or Lorraine (at wally_lorraine@yahoo.com).

Please contact Erin if you wish to become a member of this committee.  Calling and welcoming new 
Members is a great way to meet new Parkites!! 
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1st VP Event for July

Cocktails and Dinner – a live, virtual cooking class -- with Mindful Cuisine

DATE: Friday, July 17, 2020
TIME: 5:30 PM
PLACE: your own Computer via Zoom
COST: $20 per person/couple.  Payment details below.
SIZE LIMIT: This event is limited to 20 households, 

first-come, first-served basis.
RSVP: Mary Lynne Hulme at marylynnehulme@gmail.com

Join us for “Cocktails and Dinner with Mindful Cuisine, a live virtual cooking class.” Linda Elbert, Member of the 
Newcomers Club of Greater Park City and owner of Mindful Cuisine, will provide the menu and recipes to all 
participants.
We will “gather” via Zoom for cocktails (non-alcoholic version is available).  Then we will watch, listen, cook (and 
eat!) dinner together with Linda’s instruction and guidance. Individuals and couples can double up at each 
other’s homes if they feel comfortable doing so. All that is required is your own laptop computer, tablet, or phone 
on a stand. (continued…)

Monthly Coffee

DATE: Wednesday, July 8, 2020  [2nd Wednesday]
TIME: 10:00 AM
PLACE: City Park South End Pavilion, 1354 Park Ave. 

(South of Miner’s Hospital)
RSVP by 7/6: Karen Ballash (440-823-7710) or karenballash@gmail.com

Nancy Haines (330-904-9210) or Nancyhaines2@gmail.com

THE COFFEE’S ON!!! Join us outside at City Park for our first coffee get-together since March! It’s a purely social 
event -- time to catch up and enjoy each other’s company. 

Due to current regulations, it’s strictly BYOC! (Bring Your Own Coffee) But we will provide individually wrapped 
and served pastries for you.  Please RSVP by Monday, July 6 so we have snacks for you.

So grab a chair or blanket, and be sure to wear a mask, as we will observe social distancing.  Bring along your 
own mug filled with your favorite hot beverage.  We will make do – AND have fun!  See you then!

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL REMINDER 
yearly dues signup ends July 31

The renewal period for the 2020-2021 Membership year began last month, on June 1, 2020.  
Since we shortened our renewal period timing with the Bylaws changes in March, Membership 
fees are payable now -- this month. The renewal window closes on July 31, 2020

Use the Newcomers website (www.parkcitynewcomers.org) to download your Renewal Form.  
There you’ll be able to print out the form and then mail it in with your check – or – you can 
renew in person at our Coffee on July 8 at City Park. 

Please note: Increases in mailing costs forced us to change the annual fee for a mailed 
Newsletter Membership from $55 to $60.  You can save the extra $25 by renewing at the basic 
Membership rate and reading the Newsletter at the website.  All Newsletters are available there 
and can be viewed or printed for free. 

Please send your renewal by July 31st.  Unfortunately, we’ll have to drop any unrenewed 
Members from the Club roster and from the Newcomers mailing lists after that time.
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CANCELLED DUE TO COVID  L
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(1st VP Cocktails & Dinner, continued) To pay for the event please Venmo the $20 fee to Mary Lynne Hulme at 
@MaryLynne-Hulme – or-- mail a check (payable to Mindful Cuisine) to Mary Lynne at 3473 Daybreaker Drive, 
Park City, UT 84098. Upon receipt of the class fee, Linda will email a document with everything you’ll need:
the Zoom link, the menu, recipes, shopping list, and prep list.  

This will be super fun and an excellent way for Newcomers to kick off the year given our new 
circumstances. Linda would love to customize the class for her fellow Newcomers, so please contact her 
at cheflinda@mindfulcuisine.com with any questions or topics of particular interest. Looking forward to a great 
evening with you.  See you then!

** Future 1st VP Events – SAVE THE DATES! **

August – Outdoor Concert at Canyons Resort: 
the sound of indie-acoustic Benyaro

DATE: Saturday, August 22 2020
TIME: 6:00 PM
PLACE: Canyons Resort Beach, Park City
COST: FREE
DETAILS: watch for an email in July with details

September - One Book 
One Community

DATE: Thursday, September 10, 2020
TIME: 7:00 PM
PLACE: Park City Library, Jim Santy    

Auditorium
BOOK: Deep Creek: 

Finding Hope in the High Country 
by Pam Houston

Meet for a discussion with the author. Deep Creek is 
available free as an e-book and at Dolly’s Bookstore, 
510 Main St., PC. The One Book One Community 
program is a yearly partnership with the Park City and 
Summit County libraries, along with Dolly’s Bookstore 
and Utah Humanities.

October – The Park City Follies

DATE: Sunday, October 25, 2020
TIME: 6:00 PM
PLACE: Egyptian Theater, Park City
COST: $44 per ticket
DETAILS: Ticket purchase details   

coming soon!
Delayed from its original April date – join us at this 
annual not-to-be-missed event that local 
Newcomers always anticipate and relish!  It’s an 
experience all Parkites will want to enjoy, relate to, 
and talk about later with friends!

Book Club

DATE:        Monday, July 13, 2020  [2nd Monday]
TME:         10:00 AM (note new time)
PLACE:      on your personal computer via Zoom
BOOK:       The Library Book by Susan Orlean
CONTACT: Sallie Rinderknecht

(rindermom@gmail.com)
Lorraine Stuecken

(wally_lorraine@yahoo.com)
RSVP: send an email to Sallie by July 6 to    

receive your email invitation
Future Books:
- August 10: Deep Creek: Finding Hope in the High    

Country by Pam Houston (for One Book
One Community 2020)

- Sept 14:      My Beloved World by Sonja Sotamayor

Writers’ Circle

DATE: Tuesday, July 7, 2020
TIME: 9:30 AM
PLACE: usually - Park City Library But now – we   

meet on Zoom every other week  
DETAILS:   Currently a few of us read a piece

we’ve written and the group gives 
constructive and positive feedback.

CONTACT:  Ariela Shani at arishani49@gmail.com

Writer’s Circle has two openings for new members. 
Please contact Ariela by email if you are interested in 
joining the group.  

We invite another interested writer to start a second 
Writer’s Circle to accommodate more people who are 
interested in participating in a writing group.  Ariela is 
willing to help start and to lead a second group!

http://mindfulcuisine.com
http://gmail.com
http://yahoo.com


Board Meeting

DATE: Wednesday, July 1, 2020
TIME: 4:00 PM
PLACE: on your personal computer or

iPad via Zoom

Watch for Carol’s email with the 
Zoom link at the end of June.

Hiking

Enjoy our beautiful mountains and trails, get some 
exercise, and meet new people.  We’ll be doing mid-
week 4-6 mile intermediate hikes for about 2-3 hours 
in and around Park City this summer and fall.  The 
number of hikers will be limited, an RSVP will be 
required for each hike, and restrictions for safety will 
be established during the pandemic.    

Shooting Group

DATE: Saturday, July 25, 2020  
TIME: 10:30 AM
PLACE: Kamas Valley Lions Gun Club, 3050 W 200 S, Kamas, UT 
COST: $5 Lions Club range fee
RSVP: Ken Miller at kgmiller1966@gmail.com

After a long hiatus, it’s time to get back outdoors and sharpen some of our skills.  We’ll start with a basic 
refresher: safety rules, grip stance, trigger control. Next up will be slow-fire to practice trigger control. Then we’ll 
move to THINKING when shooting: "getting off the X”, target identification and discrimination, multiple targets, re-
loading, and a malfunction drill tossed in the mix. Not to worry if you’re not familiar with some of this, as we 
include instruction, proceed at a slow pace, and won’t push you outside your comfort zone.

Bring your favorite pistol, spare magazine, holster, eye and ear protection, and 100 rounds of ammunition. We’ll 
be shooting for about an hour.  A hat and sun screen are recommended. Targets will be provided.  PLEASE LET 
ME KNOW YOU ARE COMING to ensure we have enough targets.

Email list alert! Thankfully, Ken did not contract the virus, but his computer did.  Apple’s newest operating system 
and Microsoft teamed up recently to erase his Shooting Group email address list! Please email Ken at 
kgmiller1966@gmail.com so he can keep you informed of this and future activities.
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Wine Tasting
DATE: Wednesday, July 22, 2020  
TIME: 6:30 PM
PLACE: home of Lisa and Carl Jordan
SIZE LIMIT: This event is limited to 24 Newcomers
CONTACT: Lisa Jordan at toffsmom@aol.com

They say, "water separates the people of the world, wine unites them.” Come join us in a Member’s home for a fun 
evening of tasting and enjoying wine, and making new friends.. We’re updating our format to meet the current virus 
challenge and still create a fun wine experience. We’ve had some great suggestions from many. 

Please add your name to the wine lovers’ activity email list by contacting Robin Fravel at robinfravel6@gmail.com.  
This will keep you up-to-date on current and future wine tasting events. There has already been a strong response to 
this event, with only a few spaces left.

To continue this fun activity we need Members willing to open their homes to host future events. Right now, we 
need hosts for August and September. Please contact Robin Fravel at robinfravel6@gmail.com to offer your home, 
deck or patio as a venue!

To join us, contact June 
Krigman to get your name on 
the list (jrkrigman@gmail.com
or 617-921-9499) Hike details 
with location, difficulty, duration, 
etc. will be sent to the email list 
a few days ahead of time.  Dates 
TBD.

http://gmail.com
http://gmail.com
http://gmail.com
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Garden Club

DATE:         July 13, 2020
TIME:         10:00 am
PLACE:       TBD – meeting place will be emailed to 

the Garden Club mailing list. 
CONTACT:  Amy Mills, amills3912@yahoo.com for meet-up 

information or to be added to the Garden Club mailing list. 
RSVP: No RSVP necessary!

Dave Bingham, Summit County Weed Department Supervisor, will give a field presentation on 
invasive and noxious weed identification.  This is a follow-up to the excellent presentation he gave 
us last summer, and will take place at a different location.  If you’re battling weeds in your garden, 
Dave is a fountain of information about what they are, how they grow, and how and why to control 
them.
We will be completely outdoors and will practice social distancing.  Please wear a mask as well.

Girls’ Night Out 
SAVE THE DATE!

DATE: Wednesday, August 12, 2020  
TIME: Time TBD
PLACE: Rotary Park – end of Payday

Drive, off Rte. 224 in Park City
CONTACT: Carole Levine at

cal19@comcast.net
Sue DeMartini at
dpd17@aol.com

DETAILS: look for a follow-up email in July

Everyone will bring their own collapsible lawn chairs, 
food and wine—no glass allowed at the Park.  
And for fun, please bring a 5-ingredient recipe to 
share!

We’ll wear a mask and will maintain social distancing.

Downhill Skiing 
Meet-Up Group

It may be summer here in Park City, but that 
doesn’t stop some of us from planning for the 
2020-2021 ski season! The Newcomer’s ski 
meet-up-group for the 2019-2020 ski season 
was a lot of fun. It was an opportunity to enjoy 
slope time with both old and new friends and to 
explore areas of Park City Mountain Resort that 
some of us hadn’t previously skied. We’re looking 
forward to another good snow year (without 
coronavirus, please!).

Downhill ski meet-up organizers/leaders: 
Sue Rosenberg (srosenbe@umbc.edu)
Sallie Rinderknecht (rindermom@gmail.com)

Due to current social distancing restrictions, 
the activities below cannot meet – at least, not yet!

Duplicate Bridge [previously every Friday]
Contact: Pat Dalgleish at pldalgleish@gmail.com

Fun Bridge [previously 2nd and 4th Tuesdays]
Contact: Hillary Jessup at hjjessup@gmail.com

Mah Jongg [previously 1st and 3rd Tuesdays]
Contact: Joyce Kushner at jtkushner2@gmail.com

Fine Dining
Contact: Linda Elbert at cheflinda@mindfulcuisine.com

Social Singles
Contact: Jan McLaughlin at jlm1273@aol.com

Yoga [previously every Tuesday and Thursday]
Contact: Pattie Bittel at ptbittel@gmail.com

Bunko [previously 3rd Wednesday]  
Contact: Kathie Beckman at 
kathie.beckman@gmail.com

http://yahoo.com
http://aol.com
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I was a French major in college, did graduate work in France, worked for a French company and taught 
middle school French. I love being a teacher and I love my students! I led several student trips to 
France and I treasure those experiences. One of my former French students wrote to me when I retired, 
“You are the best teacher I ever had. You and your class were the only bright spots in all of middle 
school and I will never forget that.” 

I have also taught adults planning to travel to France or who are simply interested in the basics of the 
language as well as cultural tips. I would love to meet and help you! 

Marianne C. Bohr, French Teacher 
I am passionate about French and all things French 
and I love helping students learn or improve their 
skills with the French language. I explain things clearly 
so that students understand. I am patient and I make 
learning French fun rather than a chore. It can be 
intimidating to learn another language and I 
understand that well as I have been improving my 
French since I was in High School. I structure my 
lessons specifically around what a student wants to 
learn and how she/he wants to learn it. We will go as 
slow or fast through the material as you’d like, and we 
can meet at your home, my home, or the library. 
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Get To Know Our Advertisers

Thank you to ALL OUR ADVERTISERS. Their support helps our Club succeed.  We encourage our 
Members to visit their websites and stop by their businesses, or contact them directly when you are 
looking for new products and services. Let them know that you learned about them through their 
Newcomers advertising!  Please see the business cards of our valued sponsors on the next page.

…a Farewell

My tenure as Co-President has come to an end.  The long goodbyes I had hoped for this 
spring certainly didn’t happen.  Instead, I must make do with a simple and socially-distant 
“thank you”! Thanks to the many who have devoted so much time and mental energy to 
creating wonderful events, large and small. 

Happily, I’ll still be involved with the Newsletter and the Directory so I’ll keep in touch with 
new folks, current Members, locals and part-timers, and everyone else in between. If I’ve not 
met you or have chatted only briefly with you, I have your friendship to look forward to.  

I’ve lived here only four years.  It’s Newcomers that has enabled me to reach out, get 
involved, and enjoy so many people, new to me, who are strangers no more.  If you’ve not 
volunteered for a Newcomers position, don’t be shy.  I’ve gone beyond my comfort zone and 
worked together with so many toward surprising accomplishments I didn’t even know I had 
in me.  An unexpected gift, for sure.  Do yourself a favor and jump right in!

Thanks to Carol Haselton for being my trusty “Co-“ this year, and to Patty Schloesser before 
her.  Newcomers is, indeed, a supportive, congenial and comprehensive Park City launching 
pad for all things social, historical, and giving in and to our community.  I’m grateful for your 
trust in me and indebted to every one of you.  

Araby Leary 
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Standing Committee Chairs
Advertising & Publicity
Open Position (3)

Directory
Araby Leary learyaraby@gmail.com
Friendship
Sue Fall suefall59@gmail.com
Lorraine Stuecken

wally_lorraine@yahoo.com
Open Position

Mailing
Judy Snow rpsjdsnow@gmail.com

Governing Board
Co-Presidents  
Carol Haselton qualitycarol@hotmail.com
Open Position
First Vice Presidents
Eileen Haynes Eileen.Haynes@Hotmail.com
Mary Lynne Hulme marylynnehulme@gmail.com

Second Vice Presidents
Karen Ballash karenballash@gmail.com
Nancy Haines Nancyhaines2@gmail.com

Secretary
Judy Rogers jtrdsm@comcast.net
Treasurer
Open Position
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New Members

Members who joined after the publication of the Directory will be published in each monthly Newsletter.  If you 
know anyone who is new to the community or who feels socially isolated during these difficult time, please 
contact Carol Haselton.  We can reach out to them--perhaps they would like to join in Newcomers activities.

If your contact information changes during the year, please email Robin Fravel at robinfravel6@gmail.com as 
soon as possible.  Also, let Robin know if you paid for a printed newsletter and are not receiving one.

Hospitality
Sylvia Goff sylviagoff@hotmail.com
Holly Hughes hollyhugh@gmail.com
Jennie Beckham jenniebeckham@aol.com

Membership
Robin Fravel robinfravel6@gmail.com
Newsletter/eBlasts
Araby Leary learyaraby@gmail.com

Parliamentarian
Anna Lea Kantor al.kantor@comcast.net

Signature Events
Open Position (2)
Web Coordinator Sydney Day

Lindsay Bloomfield
2200 Monitor Dr. #18D
Park City  UT  84060
860 508 3615 lhbloomfield@aol.com

Cecilia and William (Bill) Deaton
4501 Island Cv. 
Austin TX 78731
Local: P.O. Box 680624
Park City UT 84068
512 796 1127 cecineuhaus@yahoo.com
512 632 6816 wdeaton1@gmail.com

Sara and Mark Newby
1038 W Abigail 
Kamas UT  84036
Her cell: 914 262 5853 cmnewbyfam@gmail.com
His Cell: 845 238 9283

Deborah Rothenberg
1330 Lasso Trail
Hideout UT 84036
949 636 0142 pmrdlb@sbcglobal.net

Christine and Michael Sullivan
2525 N. River Meadow
Midway UT 84099
Christine: 614 507 5003 sull2121@aol.com
Michael: 614 507 5002

Ceci and Hamilton Clark
7275 E. Half Moon Ct.
Kamas UT 84036
610 291 52 52 ceci.clark1@gmail.com
484 576 0727 lewishamiltonclark@gmail.com

Kay Kunkel
805 Parkview Dr.  
Park City UT 84098
Home: 435 649 6760
Cell: 801 573 7203 kayk33@live.com

Dan Morris
1978 Quail Estates Way
Salt Lake City UT 84106
Local: 1591 Lakeside Circle
Park City UT 84060
Home: 801 898 6253
Cell: 801 898 6253 morris@alumni.Princeton.edu

Lisa Power and Mike Benson
3661 Solamere Dr.
Park City  UT 84060
Lisa: 310 944 0265 lisa@mrbenson.com
Mike: 310 283 0846 rbenson0846@gmail.com

Rebecca Royer and Robert Rosing
1034 W. Abigail Dr. 
Kamas UT  84036
Rebecca: 330 502 0906 raroyer3@gmail.co
Robert: 435 640 0141 robert.rosing@gmail.com

Karen and Samuel Wohlstadter
7401 Stanich Ave
Gig Harbor, WA 98335
Local: 4283 Greenerhills Ct.
Heber City UT 84032
Karen: 516 353 8520 kwohlstadter@yahoo.com
Sam: 516 652 3090 mwohlstadter@yahoo.com

Yvonne Marks
203 858 7828 ylmarks@gmail.com

Newcomers Board 2020 – 2021
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Newcomers Club of Greater Park City
P.O. Box 980235
Park City, Utah  84098


